
I have only one comment: 

Although there are references to agency statutory obligations, I find them understated. Because of 
these rule of law concerns, I would add a sentence, with case citations, noting that agencies cannot 
issue waivers if the statutory framework mandates full enforcement and that where statutes permit 
nonenforcement agencies cannot issues waivers in an arbitrary fashion. The sentence could appear in a 
footnote. 

Anne Joseph O’Connell 


